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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

2023 

Term 2 
 

9 June 
Pupil Free Day  

 

12 June  
 

King’s Birthday 

Public Holiday 
 

14 June 
 

Transition to 

Parafield Gardens 

High School Year 6 

(half day) 

 
28 & 29 June 

 

School Photo 

Days 

 

Term 3 
 

1 September 

Pupil Free Day 

 

4 September 

School Closure 

Day 

Leadership News 
With the onset of winter we remind children that wearing of hats is not compulsory 
until Week 6 Term 3. Children can wear their hats if they choose to. Hats should be 
stored in a safe place until they are required to be worn again. 
 
Our local member of parliament John Fulbrook made arrangements for our school 
to be supplied with extra bread for our popular Breakfast Club. This will ensure that 
children will not miss out on a delicious piece of toast or two. 
 
Recently we have noted that there is an increasing number of children arriving       
at school after 8.50 am. This can be distracting for teachers and  other students. 
Classes open at 8.40 am and children arriving on time is a positive start to the 
school day.  Being on time means students are not missing valuable learning time. 
 
In the next few weeks Mr Liam and other teachers will be holding trials for selection 
into our Athletics District Team. Please ensure that your child is wearing appropriate 
foot wear and clothing for the events. 
 
This Friday, the 9th of June is a Pupil Free Day.  The teachers will be doing        
professional development at school, particularly focussing on developing            
consistency in moderating student’s work. 
 
I’d like to share our exciting news about a project that is being funded by the        
government.  For a number of years we have worked hard to have a full size gym 
built at our school.   This facility would have many uses, including being used for 
sports, for musical presentations, school and community events. Last year the    
Labor Government announced a one million grant for this   project and yesterday 
the government announced further funding, to ensure this facility is built. 
 
We are all very excited and our local MP John Fulbrook visited this week  and had 
photos taken with some of our SRC students to publicise the project. John has been 
very supportive of our school. 
 
We are currently working with an architect and the Department for Education asset 
team on planning and designing this facility. 
 
We would also like to acknowledge the work of our Governing Council members 
past and present for their support of this project. 
 

 



  

Sports News 
 

Last Friday, 15 students from year 5 & 6 represented The Pines School at a SAPSASA soccer      

carnival at Argana Park in Elizabeth. The girls played 4 games in total and were competitive in all the 

matches. The team drew their last match against Greenwith Primary School in a nail biting ending 

which saw the girls defend very well. All students were very well behaved and demonstrated the 

school core value of 'Respect'. The girls’ soccer team enjoyed playing together, learning new skills 

and tactics about soccer and representing The Pines in what was a successful day out. The girls 

SAPSASA soccer team are looking forward to the 'Knockout Carnival' happening later in the 

term.  Well done to all the girls who played on the day. 

 

On Thursday of Week 5, The Pines and Burton Primary Schools teamed up for the statewide football 
knockout competition. Eleven boys from our school with Kai as captain joined ten boys from Burton to 
play against Ardtornish and Greenwith Primary Schools. The boys won the first game 64-6 and the 
second game 63-25. The boys will now play in round 2. Kai B, Liam C, Ethan D and Ryder were 
standouts on the day. Well done to all the boys in the team. 

 

 

Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

Please ensure that your 

child’s Profile on the Qkr! 

App has their correct 

classroom number for the 

2023 school year. 

If you have already placed 

an order and your child goes 

home early, please notify the 

canteen or if before 9am,   

orders can be cancelled   

using the App. 

Regards 

Sue 

Canteen Manager 



 

 Carly Ryan Safety and Online Safety 

Last week the Year 5 and 6 students had a visit from the Carly Ryan Foundation (CRF). The CRF 

is a certified online program that delivers information about online safety and healthy relationships 

to students and families. Sonia Ryan created it after experiencing tragedy through her daughter’s 

online interactions with a predator.   

As our children get older and have more exposure to social media, it is more important than ever 

to ensure that they are educated about safe online practices.  

Did you know that all social media apps and games have suggested age ratings to ensure that 

families have guidance about how to keep their children safe online? 

AGE GAMES AND SOCIAL MEDIA APPS 

6+ MESSENGER KIDS 

7+ MINECRAFT 
8 + ROBLOX 

9 + AMONG US 

12+ SNAPCHAT, TIK TOK 

13+  YOUTUBE, INSTAGRAM, YUBO, WISHBONE, WICKR, WHISPER, 
TWITCH, TUMBLER 
REDDIT 

15+ FORTNITE 

 

If you are looking for more information, the Carly Ryan website 

has fact sheets on each of these games and apps. App Fact 

Sheets / The Carly Ryan Foundation 

I encourage families to take the time to talk about online safety 

but also consider setting screen time limits with your children.  

For children between the ages of 5-17, studies are showing 

that excess screen time can have negative effects on: 

 Weight and diet 

 Behaviour 

 Anxiety 

 Hyperactivity 

 Attention 

 Self Esteem  

 Psychosocial health 

 

Not sure how to start talking about online safety? Please see the online safety contracts that you 

can use to talk about your family’s online expectations.  



 



 



 


